
 

With less than 10-hours notice, Big Sky Fitness was mandated by the state to close all locations on 
Monday, March 16 at 8pm and will not be allowed to reopen until further notice. While we understand 
that many of  you are frustrated because we’re closed, this is no longer in our hands, but in the hands of  
the state and federal governing bodies.  

We’re currently working with our billing company to turn off  everyone's monthly billing for membership 
dues.  For now, everything will be frozen for one month in the hopes that we will reopen in that time. If  
we are not able to reopen by that time, we’ll continue the hold on your monthly dues.  

The renewal dates on prepaid memberships will be adjusted once we know when the gyms will reopen. 

We are always concerned with everyone’s health and safety. The decision to shut down all bars, 
restaurants, movie theaters and gyms is one that we support, but do not fully agree with indefinitely.  As 
of  March 18th, according to www.cdc.gov (U.S. Center for Disease Control), (68) CT residents have been 
diagnosed with this virus, (11) in Hartford county, with (0) deaths in our state of  3.6 million residents.   

This shut down will affect our ability to take care of  the many Big Sky members who count on us for 
their wellness needs: people who come to us for health reasons including heart conditions, diabetes, 
asthma, to reduce blood pressure, help with anxiety & depression, and manage stress… just to name a 
few. 

Additionally, it will impact many small businesses ability to take care of  the people that count on them to 
pay their mortgages and care for their families. As of  this morning, this decision by the state put over 
150,000 people out of  work. 
  

We will update you as soon as we have any more information regarding COVID-19 as it pertains to our 
business hours. 

The outreach from many Big Sky members has been heartwarming. We will miss you all during this shut 
down and hope to be back with you all soon!! 
If  you are so inclined, we encourage you to reach out to your state senators and representatives to 
encourage them to allow businesses in the state to reopen as soon as possible.  Upon reopening, people 
will have the choice to visit the gym or go to a restaurant, or to stay home, based on their own health and 
wellness and we respect everyone’s personal decision. 

Simsbury – Kevin Witkos: kevin.witkos@cga.ct.gov 
New Britain and Farmington – Gennaro Bizzarro: gennaro.bizzarro@cga.ct.gov 
Vernon – Dan Champagne: dan.champagne@cga.ct.gov 
Newington – Gary Turco: gary.turco@cga.ct.gov
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